January 2024

Polydyne, Inc.

1 Chemical Plant Road
P.O. Box 279
Riceboro, GA 31323

Re: Award of Contract

Liquid Cationic Polyacrylamide Derivative Used as a Flocculent to Improve
Solids Removal (Clarifloc NE-2547)

Dear Sir/Madam:

At a meeting of the Binghamton-Johnson City Joint Sewage Board (“the Board™) on
January 18, 2024, the Board authorized me to forward to-your company this letter agreement. In
accordance with New York General Municipal Law § 103, subdivisions 3 and 16 (“the
Piggyback Statutes”), your company agrees to sell to the Board and the Board agrees to purchase
from your company the Product identified above, through the use of a contract let to your
company by the County of Oneida, New York (“the County™). Your company was determined
by the County to be the lowest responsible bidder responding to a “Request for Bid for Polymer
to Thicken and Dewater Sludge at the Oneida County Department of Water Quality & Water
Pollution Control Wastewater Treatment Plant” (hereafter “Request to Bid”), identified as Bid
Reference No. 2258, and published by the County on or about October 24, 2023.

Your company agrees to sell the Product to the Board upon the terms set forth in the
Request to Bid, and in accordance with the Polymer Bid Sheet dated November 6, 2023, which
your company submitted to the County in response to the County’s Request to Bid. Both the
Request to Bid and the Polymer Bid Sheet are incorporated herein, except for those terms which
are unique to the County; as for those terms, the Board shall be substituted for the County.

Among other terms incorporated herein, your company agrees to sell the Product to the
Board at a unit price of $1.31/Lb., including all shipping, handling and delivery charges to the
Binghamton-Johnson City Joint Sewage Treatment Plant, 4480 Vestal Road, Vestal. NY (“the
Plant”). The term of the agreement shall be one year, effective January 1, 2024, with price
adjustments and term renewals as set forth in the Request to Bid. The Board shall not authorize
delivery of the Product to the Plant until certificates evidencing insurance required by the
Request to Bid are delivered to the Board. The Board, The City of Binghamton, New York and
the Village of Johnson City, New York shall be included as additional insureds on those policies
of insurance identified in the Request for Bid as requiring that the County be so included.

Written notices to the Board shall be addressed to 4480 Vestal Road, Vestal, NY 13850.
The Project Manager for the Board shall be the Plant Superintendent, currently Elliott Wagner.

If your company is in agreement with the terms hereof, please have an authorized
representative of your company execute and date this letter agreement in the spaces provided



below, and then return the original to the Board. A copy of this letter agreement is enclosed for

your records.
Sincerely, ,/
GEORGE KOLBA, JR.
Chairman

ACCEPTED:

Date:

Polydyne, Inc.

By:

(Print Name and Title)



